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an image of calm and stability sometimes interrupted by isolated events which from 

the governmentôs perspective were normal for a pre-electoral phase, the latter 

complained about restriction of political space, intimidation
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In concluding, the Chair summarized once again his mixed analysis of the situation 

in Burundi and reemphasized the need for continued constructive engagement by the 

international community with the Burundian government. He also recommended 

deploying the UN electoral observer mission to the country as soon as possible. 

Regarding the roundtable, he noted that he would further refine the draft concept 

note based on his discussions with relevant partners and then submit it to the 

Government of Burundi for consideration. 

 

Following the Chairôs remarks, the Ambassador of Burundi, Herménégilde 

Niyonzima, took the floor. He thanked the Chair for his briefing and findings, which 

he largely shared. He then drew the attention of Configuration members to the 

alleged arming and training of members of the Imbonerakure, which he dismissed as 

baseless and motivated by opposition propaganda. He further insisted that the case of 

Pierre Claver Mbonimpa would indeed constitute a threat to peace and security of 

his country and that justice would take care of it. He concluded by saying that the 

complaints by the opposition that political space was restricted


